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    Hello everyone hope all is well with all of you. We are getting back to having our 
regular meetings on the 3rd Wednesday of the month, the social hour starts at 6:00 pm 
with dinner starting at 6:30 pm and the meeting starting at 7:00pm. September 15th is 
our first one and it will be held at Bay View Yacht Club on the outside patio. Don’t forget 
to register and am looking forward to seeing all of you there. Anita Lopez will be our 
speaker and will be talking on revaluating the taxes, also Ann Foeller will be there to 
speak on Stop the Swamp Project.  
     We will also be talking on the New Foundation and electing a Nominating 
Committee. The President names two, and three are elected from the membership, so 
if you are interested, please let us know and show up at the meeting, also if you are 
interested in running for an Officer position, please let us know. 
     Hopefully we will not be shut down again because of the new Covid variant.  
 
God Bless All of You 
Tom Stagner, President 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 

BREAKING NEWS -- SWAMPS HAVE BEEN STOPPED 

September 3, 2021 

Lisa A. Sobecki News 

State Rep. Lisa Sobecki (D-Toledo) issued a statement in response to H2Ohio’s decision to pull the 

Cullen Park and Grassy Islands projects: 

“I am pleased with H2Ohio’s decision to pull the current project for Cullen Park and Grassy Island. 

They listened to the public’s feedback, and they rightly concluded that the plan was not properly 

designed to address the serious environmental issues,” said Rep. Sobecki. “I look forward to future 

conservation projects that are better designed to address the problem.” 

Here is copy of the City of Toledo's position regarding the Cullen Park and Grassy Island projects 

being pulled from the H2Ohio program: 

Good afternoon, 

I wanted to update you all on some information that is being released later today.  The City of Toledo, 

Toledo Port Authority, Metroparks Toledo, and Ohio Department of Natural Resources (ODNR) will 

not move forward with two wetland projects in the Toledo area.  The Cullen Park Wetland Restoration 

and the Grassy Island Restoration projects will not move forward at this time due to increased 

construction costs and design modifications to address public input.  After engaging in the 

engineering and design, the expected cost showed they would not economically achieve the goals of 

H2Ohio at this time.  All designs and plans are complete and should construction costs become more 

viable, they could be reconsidered in the future.   

Funded as part of the H2Ohio Initiative, these projects were intended to improve water quality in Lake 

Erie by removing nutrients before they reach the lake.  The H2Ohio funds from these projects will be 

reallocated to other projects that provide a more cost-effective nutrient reduction return on investment. 

Each H2Ohio project is carefully designed to provide the best water-quality benefit for its unique 

location.   

If you have any questions on this, please don’t hesitate to reach out to me. 

Regards, 

Paul Rasmusson 

Director of Public Service 

 paul.rasmusson@toledo.oh.gov 

office 419-936-7868 

→ toledo.oh.gov 

 

 

 

mailto:paul.rasmusson@toledo.oh.gov
https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/VwmuC1wzo5HMkLR5HLrPQ2?domain=toledo.oh.gov


 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Joe Cappel, VP of Business Development for the Port gave the following reason for pulling the 

projects: 

“Because of the increased costs of construction material, and labor-shortage and supply-chain 

challenges, the estimated cost to construct a design that actually helped improve water quality by 

filtering out phosphorous came in way more expensive than what was budgeted,”  

 

Stephanie O'Grady, spokesperson for ODNR stated:   

“As technology advances and costs go down, we will continue to explore opportunities to improve 

water in this region. In the meantime, the funds allocated for Cullen Park and Grassy Island will be 

used for other projects that will reduce nutrients flowing into Lake Erie.” 

PLEASE SEND A THANK YOU to Theresa Morris, Lisa Sobecki and Teresa Fedor for working so 

hard to make this happen for us.  It wouldn’t have been possible without them.  Here is their contact 

information: 

COUNCILWOMAN THERESA MORRIS 

One Government Center, Suite 2100 

Toledo, Ohio 43604 

Theresa.Morris@toledo.oh.gov 

 

REPRESENTATIVE LISA SOBECKI 

77 South High Street, 11th Floor 

Columbus, OH 43215 

(614) 644-6017 

Rep45@ohiohouse.gov 

 

SENATOR TERESA FEDOR  

Senate Building 

1 Capitol Square, Ground Floor 

Columbus, OH 43215 

(614) 466-5204 

Email Senator Fedor 

 

For more information go to  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/655262725280495/?ref=share 

mailto:Theresa.Morris@toledo.oh.gov
mailto:Rep45@ohiohouse.gov
https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/rQR7C2kAp6tpR0jOS1cv59?domain=facebook.com


 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Notice: 

At the end of the Newsletter is our latest Point Place Business Association Directory that was 

published in the Point & Shoreland Journal on June 1st.   

This was provided at no cost to our members.  The financing comes from a bonus we are given for all 

members of Paramount MEWA Program enrolled through PPBA.  

It was also voted on to donate to the Shoreland Firefighter's Thunder over The River, Fireworks on 

June 26. The donation is from Point Place Business Association sponsored by Paramount. 

Even after reviewing the Business Directory many times by multiple people, at least one mistake was 

found. 

The phone number listed for Turski Point Place Lawn Care is incorrect.  The number listed is for 

Visions of Cullen Park, which is the listing below them.   Turski Point Place Lawn Care is 419 729 

2313. 

 

If you find any other mistakes, please notify me. 

 

Joyce Ejhinger at jejhinger@aol.com 

 

mailto:jejhinger@aol.com


 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Your Business Card can be added here. Email it to our Publicity Co 

- Chairman Joni Miller to be in future newsletters. 

JMiller@illuminate-hc.com



 
 

 


